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Correspondence  
 We received a Dual Credit Partnership Agreement with North Idaho College which I 

signed and submitted for next year. This is for college level classes that students may need 
to take at our high schools. 

 School Immunization Report – We received the attached report from the State concerning 
the number of students attending our schools that are immunized. This report shows that 
while we are still ahead of the state average our progress in this area has decreased. We 
will work with our school nurses and secretaries to do better this coming year. 

 Huntley Lawsuit – We received communication from the attorneys representing our 
District in this matter requesting information about the fees that we have charged over the 
past few years. We are gathering this information together and will send it to them.  

 Public Records Request – The State Department of Education received a public records 
request asking for ‘teacher salaries by gender’ and sent us a copy of what they provided. It 
is interesting to note that the average male teacher salary in our District is $42,918 while 
that for females is $43,390. 

Information/Updates 
 Transportation RFP Review Committee – This group met on July 9 and their 

recommendation (to not move forward with contract busing) is included in the Board 
packet. 

 ARTEC – Regional Professional Technical Charter (RPTC) School – At their last Board 
meeting the ARTEC/ARTEI Board approved the addition of Gaylen Smyer as an assistant 
director/principal for these schools. He will be able to work closely with our office staff to 
address any concerns they may have with the addition of the new school and the related 
paperwork. 

Meetings/Activities 
 Staff/Building Visits:  

I met with the two new MCEA co-presidents, Tara McCall and Wes Depew to discuss some 
concerns with regards to dues not being taken out of some pay checks. 

 Committee/Community Meetings:  
Since our last meeting, Pat Swigert and I met with representative s from LKV Architects to 
go over the information we needed from them by August for our fall Town Hall meetings. 

Upcoming Events 
July 20 – Aug 2 Dr. Cox – Out of Office 
August 6  Board Training  
August 13  Agenda Review, 3:00 
August 16  District Back-to-School Meeting, 8:30 
August 20  Regular Board Meeting, 4:30 
August 23  First Day of School 


